
Stow Police Department Page: 1 
Dispatch Log  From: 06/26/2023  Thru: 07/02/2023     0000 - 2359 

 

For Date: 06/26/2023  -  Monday  
 
            Time Call Reason Action   
 
                0000 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + HARTLEY RD 
 
                0504 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0803 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                0814 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [HUD] GLENN RD 
         Narrative:     

R17 requested to Hudson for a 81 yom who has fallen, with  
unknown injuries. 
 

         Narrative:     
Hudson canceled R17 prior to arrival. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-510-IN 
 
                0818 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 360GREAT] CENTER INTERSECTION - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Report of deer struck by vehicle near the center  
intersection.  S7 and S9 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S7 reports deer near old town hall. Deer has been put down.  
Highway Dept has been notified for removal and will respond. 
 

 
                0823 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 abandoned call received. S21 called back party, who  
stated there was and injured deer near the center  
intersection. S7 and S9 responded. 
 

 
                0834 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                0847 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                1134 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1155 ALARM, BURGLAR Building Checked/Secured   
  Location/Address:    ORCHARD DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports front door activation. S7 and S9 responded. 
 

 
                1205 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1205 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1216 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1236 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 18] TOWN BUILDING - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports kids riding dirt bikes on conservation trails  
last Monday. s9 responded and spoke to RP. 



 
       Refer To Incident:    23-97-OF 
 
                1238 ANIMAL GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    BARTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a brown lab mix which appears sickly. S7  
responded. 
 

 
                1352 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1541 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

06/26/2023 1541 Party in to station, speaking with S3 at  
this time. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-98-OF 
 
                1644 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1754 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

06/26/2023 1755 Salem Police Department requesting contact  
information for a resident. Information relayed. 
 

 
                1807 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BARTON RD 
         Narrative:     

06/26/2023 1807 Caller reporting a small Blue two door car  
just hit and took out his mailbox. Vehicle last seen heading  
into Hudson. Hudson advised and will attempt to locate any  
matching vehicles. 
 

 
                1814 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

06/26/2023 1814 Caller requesting help finding her family.  
As information was being obtained her Husband from upstairs  
picked up the other line and began talking with letting her  
know he was there. No services needed. 
 

 
                1956 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARTLEY RD + CRESCENT ST 
 
                2119 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2247 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    ADAMS DR 
         Narrative:     

Fire Dept reports tree/ large branch down on roadway. S11  
responds. 
 

         Narrative:     
S11 requested highway for removal.  
 

         Narrative:     
Highway responded and tree was removed.  
 

 
 
For Date: 06/27/2023  -  Tuesday  
 
                0000 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST + GREAT RD 
 
                0434 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    CORTLAND DR 
         Narrative:     



911 caller request ambulance for his wife with difficulty  
breathing. 
 

         Narrative:     
Res17/ALS5/L5 S11 respond.  
 

         Narrative:     
Transported to Mh.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-511-IN 
 
                0455 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
 
                0640 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

06/27/2023 0641 State Fire Academy worker dropped his phone  
and it dialed 911. No problems or issues at location, no  
services needed. 
 

 
                1014 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
 
                1051 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1051 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1052 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1106 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    ATHENS ST 
         Narrative:     

06/27/2023 1109 Party was an employee checking his companies  
CCTV set up. 
 

 
                1202 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

06/27/2023 1203 Open 911 call from the roadway/front yard of  
location with no answer. S25 enroute to check. No answer on  
call back. 
06/27/2023 1213 S25 checked with parties at the Red Acre  
Farm, no issues found. 
 

 
                1234 SERVE RESTRAINING ORDER Could Not Locate   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

06/27/2023 1236 New Hampshire Circut Court requesting a  
Temporary Order to a party reportedly staying at location. 
06/27/2023 1302 S9 reports party no home at this time. A  
resident there will advise her to contact the police for  
pick and service of the paperwork. 
 

 
                1328 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1332 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    @ WHELDEN LN - BOXBORO RD 
 
                1426 SERVE SUMMONS/ NOTICE SUMMONS SERVED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S9 serving paperwork. Served in hand.  
 

 
                1445 Road Safety Complaint Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    MARLBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller requesting sinage change on the roadway. Party  



advised to call the Highway dept.  
 

 
                1445 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 044CRESCEN] CEMETARY - CRESCENT ST 
 
                1452 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1508 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1512 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S3 assisting walk in party.  
 

 
                1519 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 53] ADVANCED  MECHANICAL SYSTEM INC - CRESCENT ST 
 
                1536 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    W ACTON RD + WARREN RD 
 Refer To Citation:    049681AC 
       Refer To Accident:    049681AC 
 
                1537 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                1553 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                1558 Road Safety Complaint Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting the Lights at the Bridge not working. S22  
observed the lights reporting no issue.  
 

 
                1606 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1613 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 388] 97 PACKARD RD - PACKARD RD 
 
                1619 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1640 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD + WARREN RD 
 
                1642 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD + GREAT RD 
 
                1651 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1655 WELL BEING CHECK AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1700 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    [HUD] AVON DR 
         Narrative:     

open 911 call in Hudson. Transferred to Hudson 911. 
 

 
                1852 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1856 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1902 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1909 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 



         Narrative:     
06/27/2023 1910 Two vehicles in lot, one has an unattended  
dog in it. Windows are down and dog is not in distress. 
 

 
                1927 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

S22 checked the area and found Abandoned alcohol. Alcohol  
was disposed of.  
 

 
                1928 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                1934 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 014STATE] MAYNARD PUMP HOUSE - STATE RD 
 
                1935 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
 
                1944 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                1950 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WILDLIFE REFUGE - WHITE POND RD 
 
                2102 MEDICAL EMERGENCY AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    RANDALL RD + HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting a party on the ground bleeding from the  
head. Police Fire and ALS responded checked the area nothing  
found.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-512-IN 
 
                2107 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S22 assisting caller with information. Caller directed to  
contact Advocates. 
 

 
                2129 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a noise complaint caller advised 
 

         Narrative:     
Caller called back and reported the Music stopped.  
 

 
                2352 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
 
                2359 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 10] MEETING HOUSE - MEETING HOUSE LN 
 
 
For Date: 06/28/2023  -  Wednesday  
 
                0737 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports recreational vehicle and other items missing  
from his property. 
 

         Narrative:     
Report.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-99-OF 
 
                1017 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Multiple callers report M/V accident with injuries.  
 



         Narrative:     
C20/E14/Res17/ALS4/S6/S9 respond.  
 

         Narrative:     
CBK requested to scene for two tows.  
 

         Narrative:     
Res17 transport to MH s/m 0.0 at 10:36 
 

         Narrative:     
Res17 e/m 4.5 at MH 10:46 
 

       Refer To Accident:    23-41-AC 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-513-IN 
 
                1255 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a party came to her door asking for food or  
an umbrella. S9 checked the area GOA.  
 

 
                1310 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S9 assisting walk in party with Fingerprints  
 

 
                1327 RADAR Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1336 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CATHERINE CIR 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with a neighbor dispute. party  
advised to contact the Court.  
 

 
                1416 911 ABANDONED/ERROR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

open 911 call. S9 checked the area .  
 

 
                1553 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    OLD FIRE STATION - CRESCENT ST 
 
                1558 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1609 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 Refer To Citation:    051671AC 
       Refer To Accident:    051671AC 
 
                1612 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 11WARREN01] PILOT GROVE APARTMENTS - WARREN RD 
 
                1642 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD ACRES - KIRKLAND RD 
 
                1648 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1700 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + CRESCENT ST 
 
                1704 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + ELM RIDGE RD 
 Refer To Citation:    051823AC 
       Refer To Accident:    051823AC 
 
                1717 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + ELM RIDGE RD 
 Refer To Citation:    051862AC 
       Refer To Accident:    051862AC 



 
                1756 DISTURBANCE Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Multiple 911 callers reporting a Female party causing a  
disturbance. S3/S25 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Party trandsported to EH.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-100-OF 
 
                1757 WELL BEING CHECK Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

S3 requesting FD for a well being check. R17/E14 responding. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 reansporting to EH S/M 0.0 E/M 7.1 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-514-IN 
 
                1945 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting 5 Goats in her back yard. Goats belong to  
Honeypot orchard  who will collect the lost goats 
 

 
                2022 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    ARBOR GLEN DR 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requesting medical for her husband. Police and  
Fire responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
services rendered.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-515-IN 
 
                2131 COMPLAINT AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WALNUT RIDGE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting Fire works being set off in the area. S25  
checked the area. 
 

 
                2214 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S3 assisting walk in Party with information. 
 

 
                2229 LOCKOUT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
         Narrative:     

S25 assisting with a MV lockout.  
 

 
                2259 LOCKOUT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
         Narrative:     

caller requesting second officer to come and attempt to help  
her get into her vehicle, locked out with motor running. AAA  
is also en route 
 

         Narrative:     
S7 was able to gain access to vehicle. 
 

 
                2305 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Resident reports a vehicle behind the gate at Rec center of  
beach. 
 

         Narrative:     



S4 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
party was advised to leave property  
 

 
                2316 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
 
                2318 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BIRCH HILL RD 
         Narrative:     

caller reports suspicious activity at residence wanted it to  
be noted 
 

         Narrative:     
S4 and S7 spoke to homeowner and advised. 
 

 
 
For Date: 06/29/2023  -  Thursday  
 
                0021 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                0818 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0848 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0851 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                0918 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports accidental dial while playing golf. S21 spoke  
with and advised caller. 
 

 
                0932 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                0942 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1026 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD + WEST ACTON RD 
 Refer To Citation:    052920AC 
       Refer To Accident:    052920AC 
 
                1135 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1231 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] DIGITAL WAY 
         Narrative:     

70 yom who has fallen and is bleeding from face and leg. R17  
responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 4.7 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-516-IN 
 
                1313 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1343 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports 79 yof with general illness/weakness. S11 and  
R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 reports patient refusal. 



 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-517-IN 
 
                1416 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports he feels nausea, has a headache and is  
vomitting. S11, R17 and E14 responded. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-518-IN 
 
                1537 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a dog bite. 
 

         Narrative:     
ACO notified.  
 

 
                1600 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] DRISCOLL AVE 
         Narrative:     

Mutual aid request by the town of Maynard. R17 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transporting to  EH S/M 0.0 E/M 7.1 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-519-IN 
 
                1616 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requesting medical for chest pain. Police Fire  
and ALS responding. E14 reporting signed refusal. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-520-IN 
 
                1703 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a baby bird on the gound. Boxboro PD  
notified at 1706 
 

 
                1826 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1844 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1944 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + PACKARD RD 
 
                1949 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                2142 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    KIRKLAND RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting her dog is under the deck with a  
hissing raccoon. S25 responded to advise caller and ACO  
notified.  
 

 
                2152 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                2155 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 215HARVARD] WEDGEWOOD PINES COUNTRY CLUB - HARVARD RD 
 
 
For Date: 06/30/2023  -  Friday  
 
                0007 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 492] 33 POMPOSITTICUT - POMPOSITTICUT ST 
         Narrative:     



911 Caller reports hearing a a possible car accident in the  
area of 55 Pompositticut street.  
 

         Narrative:     
S4/S11/Res17/E14/L5/ALS6 respond.  
 

         Narrative:     
CBK requested for rollover accident. 
 

         Narrative:     
Res17 transport to Emerson s/m 0.0 at 00:31 
 

         Narrative:     
Res17 e/m 7.2 at 00:40 
 

        Refer To Summons:    23-33-AR 
 
                0826 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    WEST VIEW LANE 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports 67 yof with injured ankle from a fall. S7 and  
R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
E14 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported patient BLS to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 9.7 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-522-IN 
 
                0915 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                0919 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

S7 assisted turtle with crossing the road. 
 

 
                0925 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + RED ACRE RD 
 
                1021 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1132 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1157 COMPLAINT AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports water leaking near the plaza where the Papa  
Gino's use to be. S6 responded and checked the area. 
 

         Narrative:     
S6 reports leak near sprinkler system.  Management was  
notified. 
 

 
                1202 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + LIBRARY HILL RD 
 
                1236 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    PINE POINT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a fox is under her shed. ACO was notified. 
 

 
                1422 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITNEY RD + GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S1 checked vehicle stopped on the side of the road with  
their Hazard lights on. S1 reports no problems. Party  
checking directions. 
 

 



                1503 911 ABANDONED/ERROR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
         Narrative:     

Open 911 call with normal conversation heard in the  
background. Called back x3 no answer. No response caller on  
the golf corse.  
 

 
                1643 Road Safety Complaint Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1646 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a party on their property flying a toy  
airplane. 
 

         Narrative:     
S6/S8 advised party who will leave the area.  
 

 
                1712 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    NORTH SHORE DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller requesting information S6 advised party. 
 

 
                1720 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1723 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1832 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 390GREATRD] RUSSELL'S CONVENIENCE STORE - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in party reporting someone stole her purse. S8 advised  
party and will follow up.  
 

 
                1836 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + RED ACRE RD 
 
                1904 LOCKOUT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller requesting an officer for a MV lockout. S8 assisted  
and gained entry 
 

 
                2005 Lake Boon Complaint Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
          Location:    [STW 158] LAKE BOON 
         Narrative:     

Caller from Hudson reporting a Red and white "Checkmate"  
boat doing front bumps, speeding and water doughnuts around  
the lake, Caller believes the operator of the craft has been  
drinking stating she has seen him go to his house several  
times and return to the boat. S6/S8 checked the area  
Multiple boats on the lake and no boats causing a  
disturbance.  
 

 
 
For Date: 07/01/2023  -  Saturday  
 
                0008 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 50] BUSCEMI'S LIQUORS - HUDSON RD 
 
                0403 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0602 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
 
                0638 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     



Caller reports something big and red in her front yard.  
Caller request officer.  S4 and S11 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S11 reports item was a party ballon. 
 

 
                0720 COMPLAINT Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    GARNER RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports the stop sign at Garner Rd is missing.  
Highway Dept was notified. 
 

 
                0727 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                0846 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CATHERINE CIR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a dead fox in his yard and would like to  
speak to the ACO. ACO notified. 
 

 
                0927 FOUND/LOST PROPERTY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports her cell phone was lost while in Brookline.  
S7 spoke with and advised party.  
 

 
                1123 Road Safety Complaint Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WALCOTT ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a flatbed trailer parked on a bad corner. S4  
responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S4 spoke with owner of the trailer who will move it ASAP. 
 

 
                1200 Boat Patrol Services Rendered   
          Location:    [STW 158] LAKE BOON 
         Narrative:     

S23 on Boat Patrol. 
 

 
                1227 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1319 Boat Violation/Stop VERBAL WARNING   
          Location:    [STW 158] LAKE BOON 
         Narrative:     

MS4626BBJ 
 

 
                1321 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 Refer To Citation:    056592AC 
       Refer To Accident:    056592AC 
 
                1531 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [HUD] HUNTER AVE 
         Narrative:     

07/01/2023 1532 S23 on a follow up about a Lake Boon  
complaint. Hudson advised. 
 

 
                1544 ESCORT/TRANSPORT Taken to Family/Guardian/Other   
  Location/Address:    [HUD] HUNTER AVE 
         Narrative:     

07/01/2023 1544 Courtsey transport to residence, 15193.7 
07/01/2023 1548 Off at location 15194.8 
 

 
                1558 Boat Patrol Services Rendered   
          Location:    [STW 158] LAKE BOON 



         Narrative:     
07/01/2023 1559 S23 enroute to try an locate a boat reported  
to be on the lake at this time. 
 

 
                1632 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
 
                1650 ASSIST CITIZEN Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    ORCHARD DR 
         Narrative:     

07/01/2023 1650 Caller requesting what type of detectors  
should be installed in his garage. Parties information  
relayed to the Stow Fire Department for answers. 
 

 
                1712 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1724 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    KIRKLAND RD 
         Narrative:     

07/01/2023 1725 Caller reporting an elderly female fell and  
hit her head. Police and fire responding. 
07/01/2023 1734 S3 requesting ALS for altered mental status. 
07/01/2023 1757 Transporting to Lahey 0.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-525-IN 
 
                1928 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Investigated   
  Location/Address:    [STW 117GREAT12] GLOBAL FITNESS CENTER - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

07/01/2023 1930 Caller reporting an odd encounter with a man  
asking for a ride. The Male kept asking her for a ride and  
if she was in high school. The reporting party offered to  
make a call for him, but insisted her took take him home. 
07/01/2023 1949 Party located and identified, the party has  
mental health issues and is on the spectrum. Officers spoke  
with him and made sure he was fine. Party wanted to walk  
home, officers offered assistance but he refused. Reporting  
party called and informed of the outcome and advised. 
 

 
                1954 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WARREN RD 
         Narrative:     

07/01/2023 1954 party into station to report an problem with  
her neighbor. Party advised it wasn't a criminal matter and  
to notify the property management. 
 

 
                2008 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 511GREATRD] STOW FIRE STATION - GREAT RD 
 
                2025 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                2106 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                2128 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    NEIGHBORHOOD - CIRCUIT DR 
 
 
For Date: 07/02/2023  -  Sunday  
 
                0012 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
 
                0127 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                0316 FIRE, OTHER False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    APPLE BLOSSOM WAY 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reports smoke detector activstion with no smoke  
or fire present. 



 
         Narrative:     

C1 reports false detector on second floor. Homeowner  
advised.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-526-IN 
 
                0953 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHELDEN LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports the odor of burnt platic in his home. S11,  
E14 and C1 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
C1 reports unable to find an odor of any kind. Homeowner was  
advised to call back if there are any other further  
problems. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-527-IN 
 
                1023 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1106 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    LOWELL DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports 74 yom with pain in left shoulder. S7 and S11  
and R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
E14 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transporte patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 11.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-528-IN 
 
                1135 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
 
                1136 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1150 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1347 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Removed Hazard   
  Location/Address:    NORTH SHORE DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a branch down in the road. S11, R17 and E14  
responded. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-102-OF 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-529-IN 
 
                1402 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1451 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 86] COLLINGS FOUNDATION - BARTON RD 
         Narrative:     

07/02/2023 1452 Accidental 911 from Iphone. Number called  
back and parties were already leaving the property. No  
services needed. 
 

 
                1452 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1528 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

07/02/2023 1528 Caller reporting a tree down and blocking  
the roadway. 
07/02/2023 1535 Highway notified about tree needing to be  
removed at this time. 
07/02/2023 1544 HLP requested to the scene at this time. 



07/02/2023 1603 HLP on scene. 
07/02/2023 1610 Stow Highway on scene. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-530-IN 
 
                1600 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1607 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1611 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    NEIGHBORHOOD - CIRCUIT DR 
 
                1649 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

07/02/2023 1650 Caller reports falling through a porch and  
injured himself. 
07/02/2023 1723 R17 and ALS transporting to Lahey 0.0 
07/02/2023 1751 Off at Lahey 20.4 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-531-IN 
 
                1719 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

07/02/2023 1720 Brookline Police requesting a well being  
check on a femal party that called 911 from a vehicle  
traveling through thier jurisdiction. Female caller stated  
her and her boyfriend were having a heated argument. 
 

 
                1803 WELL BEING CHECK REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    WARREN RD 
         Narrative:     

07/02/2023 1807 S3 & S8 attempting to locate parties from  
earlier call. 
07/02/2023 1825 S8 reports parties located, spoken with and  
advised. Report to be filed. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-101-OF 
 
                1859 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1912 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                2230 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    DAVIS RD 
         Narrative:     

07/02/2023 2230 911 hang up from location, no answer on call  
back. Officers enroute to check. 
 

         Narrative:     
S3 request RES17 for a medical eval.  
 

 
                2257 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    DAVIS RD 
         Narrative:     

Pd request evaluation of patient. 
 

         Narrative:     
RES17 transporting to Emerson S/M 0.0 at 23:26 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-532-IN 
 
 

 


